
REVIEW COMMITTEE IBEW

PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY

LABOR RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

375 N. WIGET LANE, SUITE 130
WALNUT CREEK, CA 94598
(530) 246-6430

INTERNATIONAL BROTHERHOOD OF

ELECTRICAL WORKERS, AFL-CIO
LOCAL UNION 1245, I.B.E.W.

P.O. BOX 2547

VACAVILLE, CALIFORNIA 94696
(707) 452-2700

ROBIN WIX, CHAIRMAN

Ij DECISION

□  LETTER DECISION
□  PRE-REVIEW REFERRAL

KIT STICE, SECRETARY

Pre-Review Committee Number 22946
Electric Operations - Maintenance & Construction - Templeton

Yvonne Bradley
Company Member
Local Investigating Committee

Mark Taylor
Union Member
Local Investigating Committee

Subject of the Grievance
This case concerns the bypass of a Lineman for a temporary upgrade assignment to the
Troubleman (Tman) classification at the Templeton headquarters.

Facts of the Case
The grievant is an unassigned Lineman headquartered in Templeton.
8/20/2001.

His hire date is

Restoration and Control had a temporary need to fill an additional Troubleman position at the
Templeton headquarters during the holidays in December 2014. The grievant was bypassed
for the temporary upgrade as he had not completed Troubleman training, which included
switching at substations. The grievant had previously upgraded to the Troubleman position on
a few occasions to perform storm restoration work.

A Compliance Inspector from the Buellton headquarters, who had previously held the
Troubleman classification and was fully trained, was utilized for the upgrade to Troubleman
between December 22, 2014 and January 4, 2015. During this time period, the upgraded
Compliance Inspector worked 15.5 hours of emergency overtime as a Troubleman. The
grievant worked 15.24 hours of prearranged overtime and 11 hours of emergency overtime in
his Lineman classification during the same period.

Discussion
The Union argued that the grievant should have been allowed to work the temporary Tman
upgrade as he was the most senior qualified employee available at the Templeton headquarters
during the upgrade period. The Company's position that he was not qualified to upgrade to
Tman is not a valid argument in that the Company had upgraded the grievant to the Tman
classification previously. The Union further argued that while the grievant had not been trained
on substation switching, the need for switching is a very small part of the overall Templeton




